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Market Summary:

In last quarter’s letter, I wrote that the market needed a catalyst to move higher.  An apparent break-through for a trade agreement between the U.S. and China appears to have been just what the market needed.  The 4th quarter of 2019 was strong for equities across the board, with technology, health care, and financials leading the way.  Despite the strong performance in stocks, the U.S. economy is projected to continue to slow this year, perhaps dropping below 2 percent annualized growth.   Internationally, overall GDP is projected to grow at better than 3 percent.  Coupled with the fact that valuations appear to be more attractive outside the U.S. suggests that it may be time to increase allocations to emerging markets and international opportunities.  The U.S. has outperformed the rest of the world for several consecutive years.  History tells us that international markets are due to out-perform, which is another reason to look outside our borders.
Congress passed the Secure Act last month.  There were many items in this bill, but I want you to be aware of three that could affect your investment planning.  First, the required minimum distribution (RMD) age has been increased from 70 1/2 to 72 years old.  This does not apply for those who have already begun RMD payments.  For those who have not yet begun RMDs, they do not need to begin until the year you attain the age of 72.  A second significant change has to do with distributions of inherited IRAs.  The old rule allowed beneficiaries of an IRA to spread the withdrawal of the balance over their lifetime.  The new rule mandates that account be fully distributed in 10 years, which can be a significant tax issue for those who inherit large IRA accounts.  Third, those who continue to earn income past the age of 70 can continue to contribute to an IRA account.  The old rule prohibited deductible contributions past age 70.
SFA Household Items:

If you would like to review your portfolio either by phone or in person as we begin 2020, please call Cathy to set an appointment, 530-470-0326 or 800-969-8939.  We will call periodically to maintain contact, but we also welcome your calls.  As always, we want to know how you are doing and especially about significant changes that are happening in your life.  

Thank you for your business. It is a privilege and a pleasure to work with you.
Sincerely,
Joe Tomkiewicz MS, CFP®
President

Sierra Financial Advisory






